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It has been brought to our atten-

tion that the School/Whitestar field 

has been used inappropriately by 

trespassers, and as soon as a pad-

lock is put on, they are taking it off 

and using it.  If you see anyone who 

is on the field that should not be 

who is participating in anti-social 

behaviour, please ring 101.  We 

need to ensure that the field is safe 

for our children to use and current-

ly this is a concern and it may lead 

to the ŎŀƴŎŜƭƭŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ {ǇƻǊǘΩǎ 5ŀȅ 

As discussed in our previous news-

letter, we are hoping to hold our 

SportΩs Day on CǊƛŘŀȅ нмǎǘ WǳƴŜ.  

We have a whole day of Sports with 

games in the morning and tradi-

tional team races in the afternoon.  

We would love parents to join us in 

the afternoon on the field at 

1:30pm.  Our reserve date is Friday 

28th June.  Children can come in to  

School in their PE kit or sports wear 

of their team colours. 

Please make sure that the children 

have a water bottle in School. 

Unbelievably, we are heading towards the end of another 

School year. On ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ оǊŘ Wǳƭȅ, we will be having our 

άMove Up Day.έ  We will be welcoming our new Reception pu-

pils for the morning and the children will have the opportunity 

to spend time in their new class and with their new teacher.  

New classes will be sent out nearer the time when this has 

been finalised. 

In preparation for the new School year, we will be sending out 

our Parent Questionnaires.  This gives parents and carers the 

opportunity to have their say in the strategic planning of the 

School.  We use these along with the Pupil Questionnaires at 

the annual Governor άCream Teaέ to look at what is working 

well for the School and what we would like to change/

improve.  The more contributions we have ensures that we 

have a comprehensive view from the parents. 
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School will close for the summer on 

CǊƛŘŀȅ мфǘƘ Wǳƭȅ ŀǘ мΥмрǇƳ.  All 

children need to be collected and if 

they are walking home, will need to 

bring a note.  We will celebrate the 

end of term and  hold our LeaversΩ 

Assembly on Thursday 18th July at 

2:30pm (no late entry).  This will be 

followed by our LeaversΩ Disco 

from 4:30-6:00pm. 
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ΦȡΥΡ-ΨȡΡΡ ÐÍ 

ΔΤ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÉÎÇ (ÏÔ $ÏÇ ÁÎÄ Á 

ÄÒÉÎËȢ 3×ÅÅÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÒÅÁÔÓ 

ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ  ÔÏ ÂÕÙ ÔÏÏȢ 
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The Foodbank is celebrating its 10 year anniversary 

and to mark the occasion would like local schools to 

join in their celebrations.  Unfortunately due to SportΩs 

Day we are unable to join them on their organised date 

but will hold ours on aƻƴŘŀȅ нпǘƘ WǳƴŜΦ  We al-

ways encourage our children to άeat like a rainbowέ  

and therefore will be holding a άrainbowέ themed non-

uniform day.  Your child can come in to School in their 

favourite colours and we would like a donation for the 

foodbank in return.  Please see the shopping list to the 

right for food that is needed at the Foodbank. 
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/ŜǊŜŀƭ ς рллƎ 
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CǊǳƛǘ WǳƛŎŜ 

¢ƛƴƴŜŘ {ƻǳǇ 

¢ƛƴƴŜŘ .ŀƪŜŘ .Ŝŀƴǎ 

¢ƛƳƳȅ ǘƘŜ ¢ƛƴ ƻŦ ¢ǳƴŀ 

¢ƛƴƴŜŘ aŜŀǘ 

¢ƛƴƴŜŘ ±ŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜǎ 

¢ƛƴƴŜŘ /ƘƻǇǇŜŘ ¢ƻƳŀǘƻŜǎ 

tŀǎǘŀ 

tŀǎǘǎ {ŀǳŎŜ WŀǊ 

¢ƛƴƴŜŘ wƛŎŜ tǳŘŘƛƴƎ 

¢ƛƴƴŜŘ CǊǳƛǘ 

WŀƳ WŀǊ 

¢Ŝŀκ/ƻũŜŜ 

.ƛǎŎǳƛǘǎ 
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Well done to our Y2 and Y6 pupils for completing their 

statutory assessments.  Our Y1s are currently  com-

pleting their phonics screening tests.  The results from 

these assessments will be shared in the end of year re-

port which is due to go out on ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ммǘƘ Wǳƭȅ. 
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It is brilliant to see that Breakfast Club is so popular 

however this does mean that we are frequently reaching 

capacity.  If you know that you need child care could we 

please ask you to book in advance (preferably 24hours).  

We have also had children who have not attended, even 

though they have been booked in, when this place could 

have been given to another child.   

Please note that if your child is booked in for the second 

session (from 8am) they must not attend earlier due to 

staffing ratios. 
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It is really important that par-

ents listen to their children 

read and it makes a significant 

difference  to their learning and should never 

be under-estimated.    

Could we please ask that you follow SchoolΩs 

guidance on the colour that your child should 

be reading from.  This is linked closely to their 

phonics phase (knowledge of sounds and 

words).  It can be detrimental to a childΩs learn-

ing, if faced with a text they are not prepared 

for.  

 If you think that your child needs to move up a 

reading level, please have a conversation with 

your childΩs class teacher.  Following on from 

this the teacher will complete a running record 

which will decide if your child needs to move 

on to the next level. 

 



 

)Ô ÉÓ ÕÓÕÁÌ ÔÈÁÔ ÁÔ ÁÎÙ ÏÎÅ ÔÉÍÅ ΧϷ ÏÆ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÉÎ Á ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ×ÉÌÌ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ 

ÈÁÖÅ ÈÅÁÄ ÌÉÃÅȢ  4ÈÅ ÂÅÓÔ ×ÁÙ ÔÏ ÄÅÁÌ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍ ÉÓ ÔÏ ÓÅÔ Á ÔÉÍÅ 

×ÈÅÒÅ ÁÌÌ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÁÒÅ ÃÈÅÃËÅÄ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÁÍÅ ÔÉÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÁÎÙ 

ÉÓÓÕÅÓ ÁÒÅ ÄÅÁÌÔ ×ÉÔÈȢ 

#ÕÒÒÅÎÔ ÇÕÉÄÁÎÃÅ ÆÒÏÍ #ÏÕÎÔÙ ÁÃÔÕÁÌÌÙ ÓÔÁÔÅÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÅÖÅÎ ÉÆ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ 

ÈÁÖÅ ÌÉÖÅ ÌÉÃÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÙ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÁÓ ÔÈÅÙ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÈÁÖÅ 

ÈÁÄ ÔÈÅÍ ÆÏÒ ÕÐ ÔÏ ÔÈÒÅÅ ×ÅÅËÓ ÐÒÅÖÉÏÕÓÌÙȢ  )Ô ÁÌÓÏ ÓÔÁÔÅÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ 

ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÎÏÔ ÉÎÆÏÒÍ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ȰÁÌÅÒÔ ÌÅÔÔÅÒÓȱ ×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÁÎ 

ÏÕÔÂÒÅÁË ÁÓ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÌÅÔÔÅÒÓ ÃÏÕÌÄ ÐÏÔÅÎÔÉÁÌÌÙ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÓÅÎÔ ÏÕÔ ÅÖÅÒÙ 

ÄÁÙȟ ÔÈÉÓ ÃÏÕÌÄ ÁÌÓÏ ÌÅÁÄ ÔÏ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÁÔÔÅÍÐÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÔÒÅÁÔ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ 

ÐÒÅÖÅÎÔÁÔÉÖÅÌÙ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÉÓ ÎÅÉÔÈÅÒ ÅǟÅÃÔÉÖÅ ÏÒ ÁÄÖÉÓÅÄȟ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÉÓ ×ÈÙ ×Å 

ÈÁÖÅ "ÕÇ "ÕÓÔÉÎÇ $ÁÙÓ ÉÎÓÔÅÁÄȢ   

 

&ÏÒ ÕÓ ÁÓ Á 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÔÏ ǢÎÁÌÌÙ ÇÅÔ ÒÉÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍ ÉÔ ÎÅÅÄÓ ÅÖÅÒÙÂÏÄÙ 

ÔÏ ×ÏÒË ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÁÌÓÏ ÆÏÒ ÅÖÅÒÙÂÏÄÙ ÔÏ ËÎÏ× ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÅǟÅÃÔÉÖÅÌÙ 

ÇÅÔ ÒÉÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÃÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÅÇÇÓ ɉÎÉÔÓȢɊ 

 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÅÎÓÕÒÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÃÈÅÃË ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÈÁÉÒ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅÅËÅÎÄ ÆÏÒ Á 

"ÕÇ "ÕÓÔÉÎÇ #ÌÅÁÎ-5ÐȦ 
 

7Å ÈÁÖÅ ÆÕÒÔÈÅÒ ÁÄÖÉÃÅ ÏÎ ÏÕÒ 0ÁÒÅÎÔÓȭ ÓÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅ 

ÏÒ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÈÁÖÅ Á ÌÏÏË ÁÔȡ  https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/  

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
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ΣΡÔÈ *ÕÎÅ 

 0ÈÏÎÉÃÓ 3ÃÒÅÅÎÉÎÇ 4ÅÓÔÓ 

&ÒÉ ΣΦÔÈ 

*ÕÎÅ 

 "ÕÇ "ÕÓÔÉÎÇ 7ÅÅËÅÎÄ 

4ÕÅ ΣΪÔÈ 

*ÕÎÅ 

 9ΣȾΤ /ÐÅÎ !ÆÔÅÒÎÏÏÎ ΤȡΦΧÐÍ 

7ÅÄ ΣΫÔÈ 

*ÕÎÅ 

 .Å× 2ÅÃÅÐÔÉÏÎɂ'ÅÔÔÉÎÇ 

2ÅÁÄÙ &ÏÒ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ  

ΫȡΣΧÁÍ ÏÒ ΧȡΡΡÐÍ 

4ÈÕ ΤΡÔÈ 

*ÕÎÅ 

 .Å× 2ÅÃÅÐÔÉÏÎ &ÁÍÉÌÙ &ÏÒÅÓÔ 

3ÃÈÏÏÌ  ΥȡΦΧÐÍ 

&ÒÉ ΤΣÓÔ 

*ÕÎÅ 

 3ÐÏÒÔȭÓ $ÁÙ  

&ÒÉ ΤΪÔÈ 

*ÕÎÅ 

 3ÐÏÒÔȭÓ $ÁÙ ɉ2ÅÓÅÒÖÅɊ 

ΣȡΥΡÐÍ 

7ÅÄ ΥÒÄ 

*ÕÌÙ  

 #ÈÁÎÇÅ /ÖÅÒ $ÁÙȾ-ÏÖÅ-ÕÐ 

$ÁÙ 

4ÈÕ ΦÔÈ 

*ÕÌÙ 

 9Τ /ÖÅÒÎÉÇÈÔ ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔÉÁÌ 

.Å× 2ÅÃÅÐÔÉÏÎ &ÁÍÉÌÙ &ÏÒÅÓÔ 

3ÃÈÏÏÌ  ΥȡΦΧÐÍ 

4ÕÅ ΫÔÈ 

*ÕÌÙ 

 9ΥȾΦ /ÐÅÎ !ÆÔÅÒÎÏÏÎ ΤȡΦΧÐÍ 

9ΧȾΨ -ÁÎÃÈÅÓÔÅÒ #ÁÍÅÒÁÔÁ 

0ÅÒÆÏÒÍÁÎÃÅ ÁÍ 

4ÈÕ ΣΣÔÈ 

*ÕÌÙ 

 !ÎÎÕÁÌ ÒÅÐÏÒÔÓ ÏÕÔ ÔÏ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ 

&ÒÉ ΣΤÔÈ *ÕȤ

ÌÙ  

 9ΧȾΨ /ÐÅÎ -ÏÒÎÉÎÇ ΫȡΣΧÁÍ 

4ÈÕ ΣΪÔÈ 

*ÕÌÙ 

 ΤȡΥΡÐÍ %ÎÄ ÏÆ ÔÅÒÍ  ÁÎÄ 

,ÅÁÖÅÒȭÓ ÁÓÓÅÍÂÌÙ 

ΦȡΥΡÐÍ ,ÅÁÖÅÒÓȭ $ÉÓÃÏ 

&ÒÉ ΣΫÔÈ 

*ÕÌÙ 

 %ÎÄ ÏÆ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 9ÅÁÒ 

3ÃÈÏÏÌ #ÌÏÓÅÓ ÁÔ ΣȡΣΧÐÍ 

 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÎÏÔÅȟ ÄÁÔÅÓ ÃÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÓÕÂÊÅÃÔ ÔÏ ÃÈÁÎÇÅȢ  5ÓÅ ÔÈÅ 

3ÃÈÏÏÌ #ÁÌÅÎÄÁÒ ÔÏ ÃÈÅÃËȢ 
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Our attendance is currently in-line with the 

National Average which is really encouraging.  

Throughout the year we have had a number of holiday re-

quests which have been counted as unauthorised absence.  

This is because the reason for the holiday cannot be classed as 

άexceptional circumstances.έ  I totally appreciate that for 

many families finance is the main reason for holidays during 

term time, but unfortunately this does not constitute as an 

exceptional circumstance.  I would please ask you to think 

about the impact that having time away from School has on 

your childΩs education, particularly if their attendance is not 

άgreen.έ 

Cumbria County Council School Absence Enforcement Policy 

(available on our website) states that: 

 If the leave is taken a Fixed Penalty Notice may be issued for 

the unauthorised leave of absence providing the following 

criteria apply:  

¶ There have been 10 sessions (5 consecutive days) or 

more of unauthorised absence due to leave taking dur-

ing an academic year.  

¶ The overall attendance figures for a reasonable period 

(minimum half a term) would support the issuing of a 

penalty notice.  hǊΥ 

¶ It is the second leave taken in any one academic year 

totalling more than five days absence  

Please note that the testing period for next year is:  

Cumbria Children and Families Services Access and Inclusion 

Officers plus the Access and Inclusion Officers work with 

schools and other agencies to identify pupils with school 

attendance issues. Any pupils whose attendance is less than 

90% and where school interventions have failed to achieve an 

improvement in the pupilΩs attendance, should be discussed 

with the Local Authority Access and Inclusion Officer 

(Attendance) for advice on next steps. 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÎÏÔÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÉÓ Á ÓÔÁÔÕÔÏÒÙ ÄÕÔÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ Ȣ 

Year 6 SATs Mon 10th May—Thu 13th May  

Year 4 Multiplica-

tion Check  

Mon 7th June—Fri 28th June  

Year 2 SATs May   

Year 1 Phonics 

Screening Test 

 WB Monday 8th June 


